

PERRY HIGH SCHOOL

1307 North Avenue Perry, Georgia 31069 Phone (478) 988 – 6298 Fax (478) 988 – 6381 Dr. Arthur Billings Mrs. Melisa Hunt Mrs. Nicole Stone Mr. Jay Wood **Assistant Principals**

Mr. Wesley D. Martin (Del) **Principal**

Dr. Arthur Billings
Athletic Director

Perry High School Minutes for September 25, 2023

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Del Martin, Principal, and he led the Pledge of Allegiance with the council members in the Perry High School Professional Learning lab. Members present were: Andreika Oliver, Kelsie Wilkins, Felton Williams, Dawn Scott, Kenneth Rafferty and Stacy McDaniel.

The first order of business was to select a Chairman and Vice Chairman on the Perry High School Council. Dawn Scott nominated **Stacy McDaniel** as the Chairman of School Council and Kenneth Rafferty seconded the motion. Mrs McDaniel then assumed the role of School Council Chairman.

The council then had to elect a Vice Chairman. Dawn Scott nominated **Andreika Oliver**. Kenneth Rafferty seconded the motion and Mr.s Oliver became the Vice Chairman of Perry High School Council.

Mr. Martin introduced the new members to the School Council: Dawn Scott, Kenneth Rafferty and Stacy McDaniel. Returning members of the school council were: Andrieka Oliver, Kelsie Wilkins and Felton Williams.

Minutes from the May 15th school council meeting were read and approved. Stacy McDaniel made a motion to approve the May 15th minutes and Dawn Scott seconded the motion.

New Business to discuss:

- First Day of School was August 2, 2023 and enrollment as of Friday, September 21st is 1543.
- Perry High welcomed 13 new teachers and 9th grade and new student Open House was held on August 1st. 9th graders and new students received their schedules and toured the school.
- Mr. Martin told the council that Perry High School was now a Title 1 school and we would receive a new hire- Parent Involvement Coordinator. He stated that hopefully we would also receive a new Math para-pro with title 1 funding.
- Low attendance from Open House on Monday August 28th was discussed. He hopes to have a discussion on how to make Open House more successful and that might include re-structure of Open House for Perry High.
- Senior Parent Night on September 12th had a large crowd and senior parents found out information on SAT, ACT and FASFA.

Panther Pride In All We Do

Mr. Martin then explained our Green, Yellow and Code Red procedure and how they are practiced here at Perry High.

Mr. Martin also explained the Anonymous Alert that he discussed with students at class meetings the first week of school. A tip can be posted thru a student's phone or they can see and administrator to discuss any threat they have heard.

- Juniors received their class rings on August 31st from Herff Jones
- September 5th was our first Distance Learning Day of the year. Teachers came to school and students did their work on line.
- Perry High hosted the Class of 1973-50 year Reunion- with a tour of the school on September 7, 2023. The class enjoyed seeing the school, touring the Staples gym and a tour of the Competition gym.
- On September 21st, our Seniors went to Houston County High School for the College PROBE fair. Seniors were able to meet with college recruiters.

Mr. Martin gave an overview of our Fall Sports-

- Varsity football is currently 4-1 and we play region opponent Howard on Friday night.
- Biggest crowd in PHS history at the Perry High vs Houston County High game on August 25th.
- Softball is currently 14-3 and a region record of 6-2. Perry High Softball is currently ranked 6th in the state in 4A.
- Cross Country has 31 students and they have several more races to run before Region and State competitions.
- Volleyball- Perry High has a JV and Varsity team and Perry High will host Area Volleyball tournaments on October 7, 2023 in the stadium gym
- Flag football season kicks off soon and Randy Moss is their coach

With no further business, Stacy McDaniel adjourned the meeting.